Jasmine Crisp
IAF Small Grant recipient review

During March to August 2019 I travelled to the UK, Iceland, The Faroe Islands and Finland to participate in three artist residencies (Iceland, Finland) and to visit sites of ancestral history and artistic research/career interest. Artwork made and inspired by this project was then displayed in my debut solo show at Floating Goose Studios in Adelaide for November 2019.
It was thanks to the support of the IAF Small Grant program that I was able to participate in the SíM, Seljavegur residency in Reykjavik, Iceland for the month of April 2019. On the first evening of our arrival, all of the resident artists gathered at the communal balcony to watch the northern lights dance above the Reykjavik harbor. I knew from the beginning that this experience was going to be irreplaceable.
The SíM residency was my first ever international residency experience and instantly introduced me to entire new ways or working in, connecting with, and understanding the arts. SíM offered me the opportunity to give my first international artist talk and first international exhibition experience. The SíM program also helped introduce me to local Icelandic artists who helped to direct my research and my understanding of the Icelandic condition.
[bookmark: _GoBack]During this residency I lived and worked alongside 12 other international artists in a setting that encouraged sharing, collaboration and mentorship. These artists helped me understand how to pursue careers in the arts across different mediums, locations and institutions. During our stay I was able to assist artist Mar Gurrero with film shooting in the Icelandic countryside, feature as a model in the work of French photographic artist Isabella Hin and participate in a photographic tour with adventure photographer Joe Shutter (who I later incorporated into a painting I made during my residency). I have formed ongoing relationships with many artists from this residency program whom I have already re-connected with in Helsinki and Melbourne.

As inspired by the nearby old harbor and tourists sites outside the SíM residency I produced ‘Venus is a Tourist (self portrait in Reykjavik)’ which was featured in Adelaide Review December artist profile and was more recently awarded as the winner of the 10th Prospect Portrait Prize. Two other paintings produced and designed during this time featured in my first solo show HOME X HABITAT at Floating Goose Studios and will be further exhibited at Adelaide Airport in January 2020. 

This international journey and exhibition outcome was an invaluable life and career opportunity, which has had significant impact on my emerging career. As an Adelaide born and based artist, a recent Adelaide Central School of Art graduate and having completed my first residency experience with Carclew, this grant helped me to expand my horizons at a crucial time in my career development.
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